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23 December, 2021 

 
Gathering at Cathedral Memorial Hall (Winter Plan - Level 2) 

 
On Monday, December 27, 2021 at 11:59 p.m., the Province of New Brunswick will move into Level 2 of the COVID-19 Winter 
Plan. This means a number of new regulations to reduce the spread of the highly transmissible Omicron variant, including a 
return to physical distancing and capacity limits. 
 
Groups meeting at Cathedral Memorial Hall should note the following: 
 

 Self-monitor. If you have any reason whatsoever to believe that you have an illness, please stay at home. 
 Proof of vaccination. Visitors will be permitted entry with proof of double vaccination or medical exemption, and ID. 

Leaders of groups holding meetings at Cathedral Memorial Hall are responsible for checking proof of vaccination for 
those attending. Individuals visiting during office hours should check-in at the Office. 
o Accepted proof includes one of: MyHealthNB record; Immunization record from a Regional Health Authority, 

clinic, pharmacy or Public Health; a photo or copy of an immunization record; or proof of vaccination from 
another jurisdiction. Individuals who cannot receive a vaccine because of a medical exemption will be required to 
show proof of exemption signed by a health care provider. Government issued ID which matches the name on 
the vaccine record is required (driver’s licence, birth certificate, Medicare card, etc.). Copies of documents or 
names should not be collected. 

 Reduced capacity. Gatherings have been reduced to 50% of each room’s capacity. The number of participants will 
vary depending on the room, the number of people in bubbles, and the ability to maintaining physical distancing. 

 Physical distancing. Two metres of distancing must be maintained between bubbles. Please ensure that chairs are set 
up to accommodate this. Please maintain physical distancing and keep personal traffic flowing when entering and 
exiting. 

 Face masks. Face masks are required in Cathedral Memorial Hall. Health professionals consider N95 and KN95 masks 
to offer the best protection to you and others. If you do not have this type of mask, choose a tight fitting, multi-
layered mask without gaps. 

 Food and drinks. Face masks may be removed briefly, only when eating or drinking, and attendees must be seated 
while doing so. Tables for eating and drinking must be spaced 2 metres apart from others. Food should be individually 
packaged or served by one person, rather than served buffet-style. 

 Hand sanitation. Please continue to be attentive to frequent hand washing and the use of hand sanitizer, especially 
before and after contact with high touch surfaces. Hand sanitizer is available near the front door of the hall. 
Disinfectant spray for surfaces is located on the kitchen counter. 

 Contact tracing. Attendance logs for contact tracing are not required by New Brunswick Public Health at the moment, 
although some groups have chosen to keep track of their attendees. If, you are aware that someone who tested 
positive for COVID-19 was in our building, please inform the Cathedral Office so we can take measures to assure 
safety. 

 
Should requirements change, group leaders will be required to implement them within their meetings. 
As always, please ensure that all doors are locked and fully latched when leaving the building.  Thank you.
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